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About the Year 6 Team



Curriculum 



What to bring to school…

• Healthy snack (piece of  fruit or vegetables)

• Water bottle

• PE kit

• Reading book

• No small toys

• No need for pencil cases



The Class Webpage 



The Class Webpage 



The Class Webpage 

Please use this webpage to:

• View our latest newsletters, with a list of  any upcoming events;

• Check the current home learning and due dates; and

• Find links to our year group and curriculum pages.



Uniform

Girls: Summer (Terms 1,5 and 6)

Blue gingham dress or playsuit

Blue cardigan/ jumper with school logo

White socks

Black shoes, suitable for running in the 

playground

Girls: Winter (Terms 1, 2,3 and 4)

Grey pinafore dress, grey skirt or grey school trousers

White blouse

Tie 

Blue cardigan with school logo

Black or grey tights

White or grey socks

Black shoes, suitable for running in the playground



Uniform

Boys: Summer (Terms 1, 5, and 6)

White shirt, top button and tie. 

Smart grey school shorts (or trousers)

School logo jumper

Grey or black socks

Black shoes, suitable for running in the 

playground

Boys: Winter (Terms 1, 2, 3 and 4)

Smart grey school trousers – these may be 

short or long

White shirt

School logo jumper

Grey/black socks

Black Shoes, suitable for running in the 

playground



Uniform

• Jewellery:

o Children can wear a small studded earring, which must be removed for PE.

o No necklaces or bracelets to be worn at school

o Hair should be tied up if longer than shoulder length



PE

PE will be held on a Monday and Wednesday.

Your child must ensure they have their PE kit in school on these days.

To help the children be ready for the expectations of  secondary school, if  they 

have forgotten their kit, they will not be able to take part in the activities.

We advise that children keep their PE kit in school all week so they do not have 

to worry about forgetting it on the correct days.



Swimming

PE will be held on a Wednesday from September – December.

Your child must come to school with their swimming kit. 

- Swimming shorts/swimming costume

- Swimming hat

- Goggles

- Towel



Homework

• Homework will be set every Friday and we will ask for it to be back in on the Wednesday.

• Reading (daily)

• Times tables (daily)

• A Maths homework related to current learning

• A writing piece related to any topic area.

• We will put the answers on the website for the children to check them. 

• We will acknowledge their effort and success.

• After October half  term, we will send home a SATS style GPS book and will therefore set the page we would like them to 
do for the homework that week via a note in their homework book. 



Secondary School Application

Information from Kent:

• For children starting year 7 in September 2025 applications open on 1 September and close on 31 October 
2024.

• You can apply for up to 4 schools.

• It’s in your best interest to list 4 schools (naming only one school does not guarantee your child a place at 
that school or give priority for a place over another child).

• Put the schools in the order of  preference.

• You are not able to name the same school more than once.

• To apply to a school outside of  Kent, name the school in your application with your other preferences. Your 
application details will be passed on to the relevant local authority for processing.

• Applications are processed between 1 November 2024 and 1 March 2025.



End of  Key Stage Two Assessments (SATs)

These statutory assessments are timetabled from Monday 12th May – Thursday 

15th May.

The tests cover:

Grammar, punctuation and spelling (2 papers)

Reading comprehension (1 paper)

Maths arithmetic and reasoning. (3 papers)



Reading 

• Reading is fundamental to all children's education. In Upper Key Stage 2, we will be focusing on a range of  

key skills including information retrieval, summarising main ideas, drawing inferences, predicting what 

might happen next, word meaning and comparisons within and across texts.

• Children are expected to read at home at least four times a week and should record their reflection in their 

reading record. Although your child will be more independent with their reading, it is important that you 

engage in discussions with their reading and on a regular basis, still listen to them read. 

• As a school, we celebrate and recognise how often your child reads using our 'Reading Around the 

Universe' initiative.

• Your child is responsible for changing their own book once they have completed it. Please can you work 

with us to encourage your child to choose books from a variety of  genres and authors.



Expectations - Reading



Expectations -Writing

Spelling 

Handwriting 

Composition

Grammar



Expectations -Mathematics



Expectations -Mathematics



Key Dates and Events

• Kent Test: 12
th

September

• Book Week: 3rd7- 8th March

• Year 6 SATs: 12th - 15th May

• Year 6 Heatree Residential: 7th - 11th July

• Sports Day: 



Trips and Workshops (£50)

• 24th September - Temper Temper workshop - £12.50 + Bus Fare

• November – Operation Christmas Child 2024

• February - Electricity Workshop - £5

• April - Evacuation on Bluebell Railway - £11.50 + £20 coach (estimate)

• May - Tonbridge Park

• July - Heatree



Year 6 Residential Trip 2025

We are pleased to announce that we will be joining one of  our trust schools on a 
residential trip to Heatree Centre in Devon from 7th – 11th July.

We will be away from Monday 7th and returning on Friday 11th July.

The total cost will be around £340, including all transport, activities, food and 
accommodation.

To secure a space, we need a £50 deposit and then the rest of  the balance can be paid 
in instalments across the school year.

Please see last year's video on the school website.





Roles and Responsibilities 

This year, we will be introducing different roles and responsibilities. 

- Head Boy and Head Girl

- Deputy Head Boy and Deputy Head Girl 

- Sports Captains

- House Captains

- Leaders of  Light

- Worship Leaders

- Digital Leads

- Library captain

- School Council 

- Eco-council 

- Playground Leaders



Head Girl and Head Boy

- Write an application letter addressed to Mrs Hood explaining why they are a 

suitable candidate. In this letter they may write about their positive attributes, 

hobbies and why they would like the responsibility.

- Deadline: Thursday 12th September

As a head boy and girl, the children will be completing guided tours for new 

families, introductions to concerts and representing the school across different 

events. 



Periods

• We will provide sanitary products for all the girls who require this whilst at 

school, in a discrete manner. 

• Families not obliged to tell us when their child is on their period but it is 

helpful for us to be supportive and ensure that care is in place during this 

time. 



Online Safety

• https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/

There's a greater emphasis on online safety.

Talking regularly with your child is the greatest tool help keep them safe online. Talking regularly and 

making it part of  a daily conversation will help your child feel relaxed. If  they do have worries, they’re 

more likely to come and speak to you.

Think about if  your child is playing the age-appropriate games.

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/


Volunteering

• Please let your class teacher know if  you are interested in volunteering this 

year.

This could be: 

• Supporting 1 to 1 reading; 

• Helping on trips; 

• Volunteering in some capacity at our school.



Methods of  communication

• Email via the school office – respond within 48 hours.

• Use the website for communications and information.

• Messages to the person on the gate in the morning and the afternoon.

• Arbor for bookings.


